[bookmark: _GoBack]Hello all,

Apologies for mailing you out of the blue, but this is a matter of importance. Please share this with your friends and neighbours.

As all reasonable human beings will be aware, there are major problems across Europe and in Syria at the moment. In response to this, the Trustees of Meltham Carlile Institute has taken the decision to open our doors to donations to help those in need at this time. For those unaware, Meltham Carlile Institute is located on Huddersfield Road, Meltham - it is the home of the Post Office and is opposite the Yorkshire Building Society. Post code is HD9 5NA.

The list of suitable items that are being sought by various charities is below. We will be open this evening until 8pm and you are able to drop anything off from the list during normal opening times for the next few days (9am - 5:30pm). 

The items are:
As well as money, we are collecting: Shelter: 2-skin tents that can survive bad weather, tarpaulins, canvas sheets, wooden pallets, rope, chairs and stools Bedding: Sleeping bags, blankets, camp beds, roll mats, pillows, pillow cases Clothes: clean practical, clothes: trainers, walking shoes, boots, wellies, socks, jackets, shirts, underwear, waterproof jackets and trousers, hats Sanitary & medical items: anti-bacterial products, cleaning products, basic toiletries (soap, deodorant, towels, kitchen paper, toilet paper, razors, shaving products, sanitary towels etc), basic first aid kits, wipes, rubbish bags/bins Cooking: tinned food, can openers, flour, cooking oil, salt, paper, spices, containers for storing/carrying water, coffee, tea, sugar, pans etc, sponges, washing up liquid, cooking utensils, mugs, plates, bowls, cutlery Communication: unlocked mobile phones (and the chargers), activated Lyca mobile sim cards Miscellaneous: fire extinguishers, LED wind-up torches, umbrellas, tools, wood, tape, second had compact cameras Improving life: books, games, pens, paper. 

We are not collecting perishable or frozen goods. 

Please don't buy new items to donate. It is more economical to donate money so we can buy in bulk and/or buy locally in Calais.

I have spoken with Charlene (the Curate at Meltham) and decided that we'd open our doors, collect what we can and in the meanwhile a decision would be made about what to do with the items based on what we receive. The logistics side of things is something we can sort out at a later date.

I hope you are able to support in some way - if not in goods, then your assistance this evening and over the next couple of days to help collect and organise donations would be terrific.

My mobile number is 07706678730 - an appeal is going out through the Examiner later today.

Many thanks,

Cllr Richard Noon
